NORTH SALEM
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
NOVEMBER 7, 2024

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER:
The November 7, 2024, Council Meeting was called to order by Council President Becky Fancher at 6:00

pm. She led with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a prayer from Jimmy.

2. ROLL CALL:
Becky Fancher, President — Present /@(ﬁ JV / J[M” 208
Jimmy Roberts, Vice President — Present

Bill Compton, Member — Present C/&%A— /W—

3. MINUTES:

Bill made a motion to approve the October minutes as written; Becky seconded.
4. OLD ITEMS:

a. None
5. NEWITEMS:

a. Computer Upgrades - Beth presented Council with an estimate for computer equipment. State law
mandates that we have to begin live streaming all meetings by July 1, 2025. Becky made a motion to
approve; Bill seconded. Beth will contact Scott Shearin with NuMedia Marketing to get the equipment
ordered.

b. Adam Albright — was in attendance to ask for a variance in the design of his new home to be built at
215 Melrose Lane. We will schedule a BZA hearing for December 5. He will need to send notices
to surrounding neighbors. Beth will provide him with the information he needs to include in the notice.

6. REPORTS:
a. Kevin — Water and sewer lines have been completed on the bank building (old Apple Annies). Also,

he took the police SUV to Brownsburg to have it striped. He will pick it up tomorrow. He also let the
Board know that they finally received the parts we had on order and that they have replaced several
meters that were not working properly.

b. Council — Bill asked that the radar signs be moved again and also asked if the Police Truck could be
moved more often. Bill also let everyone know that the Bank did not like the design of the proposed
mural for the side of the old Apple Annies building. Bill suggested that we maybe put in on the west
side of the Fire Station. Kevin said that they plan to eventually build a better training facility on that
side of the building. It was suggested maybe asking Jeff Fleece to put it on the side of his building. e

c. Harold — None
d. Beth — Beth presented Council with the 2025 contract for Doug Clodfelter. Becky made a motion to

approve; Bill seconded.

7. PUBLIC
Gary Harris was in attendance to ask for assistance with the sidewalk in front of his house that he says

collapsed because of a water leak on the Town side. He presented an estimate for $850.00 to get his
sidewalk lifted up. After much discussion, it was decided to that Council will get at least one more
estimate and take care of this problem.

8. ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:44 pm. The next Council Meeting will
be December 5, 2024, at 6:00 pm.

geth Russe)il Clerk-Treasurer




